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Attachment 2 
Draft K-State Salary Benchmarks 

 
By 2015, salaries of K-State faculty and unclassified staff will be equal to or exceed 85% of the median 
salary level of faculty (according to rank and academic discipline) and unclassified staff (according to 
title) at land grant institutions ranked among the top 50 public research institutions.   
 
By 2018, salaries of K-State faculty and unclassified staff will be equal to or exceed 90% of the median 
salary level of faculty (according to rank and academic discipline) and unclassified staff (according to 
title) at land grant institutions ranked among the top 50 public research institutions.   
 
By 2021, salaries of K-State faculty and unclassified staff will be equal to or exceed 95% of the median 
salary level of faculty (according to rank and academic discipline) and unclassified staff (according to 
title) at land grant institutions ranked among the top 50 public research institutions.   
 
By 2025, salaries of K-State faculty and unclassified staff will be equal to or exceed the median salary 
level of faculty (according to rank and academic discipline) and unclassified staff (according to title) at 
land grant institutions ranked among the top 50 public research institutions.   
 
**K-State salaries, on average, are currently at 77.5% of the median for faculty and unclassified staff at 
land grant institutions ranked among the top 50 research institutions. 
 
Benchmarking Principles: 
 

1. Purpose.  Compensation benchmarks are standards by which progress toward salary goals can be 
judged.  These salary benchmarks are based on the overall goal of K-State 2025—that K-State 
becomes a top 50 public research university by 2025.  Many of the themes, activities, and 
outcomes of K-State 2025 depend upon retaining and recruiting a “highly talented, diverse 
workforce.”1  This set of benchmarks is focused on this purpose; not on other issues related to 
compensation (e.g., merit, compression, equity).   

 
2. Clear, Measurable, and Flexible.  Compensation benchmarks should be clear and measurable. 

 This set of benchmarks compares the total compensation of like groups (e.g., assistant professors 
of history) using data from objective sources (i.e., AAUP and CUPA-HR).  How additional 
resources are distributed among those groups (e.g., across the board, merit, or some other way) 
will be decided when additional resources become available.    

 
3. Reasonable and Graduated.  Salary benchmarks should be reasonable and realistic given the 

current status of salaries and the goals, themes, activities, and outcomes of K-State 2025.  FSLC 
believes these salary benchmarks are reasonable and graduated given our current context. 

 
4. Comparison Groups and Data Sources.  This set of salary benchmarks is based on the median 

salaries of like groups at land grant institutions—the institutions that most closely resemble 
Kansas State University and its mission. AAUP data will be used to compare faculty salaries. 
CUPA-HR data will be used to compare unclassified salaries where appropriate. 

	

																																																								
1 K-State 2025, Theme 5: Faculty and Staff Strategic Action Plan. 


